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 23 January 2020    Reg. No.: W0298-01 

 

Dear Madam, 

 

I refer to your application which was received by the EPA on 02 June 2018. 

 

I am directed to refer to your application for a waste licence. The application refers to a 

Court Order requiring Remediation in accordance with Condition 12 of planning permission 

PL09.205039. It appears that Condition requires a plan approved by the planning authority. 

The licence application does not demonstrate that such approval has been obtained. 

Accordingly, the Agency will treat your application as an application not governed by the 

Court Order and Condition 12. 

Accordingly, you should  as required by Section 42(1B)(a) of the Waste Management Act 

1996 as amended, submit confirmation in writing from a planning authority or An Bord 

Pleanála, as the case may be, that an application for permission comprising or for the 

purposes of the activity to which the application for a licence relates, is currently under 

consideration by the planning authority concerned or An Bord Pleanála, along with the EIA 

Report already submitted.  

If you wish to submit in lieu a letter from the planning authority confirming the proposed 

activity is approved in accordance with Condition 12 of the permission, the Agency will treat 

the permission submitted by you as “a copy of a grant of permission comprising or for the 

purposes of the activity to which the application for the licence relates that was issued by 

the planning authority concerned or An Bord Pleanála” for the purposes of Section 42(1B)(b) 

of the 1996 Act. 

The proposal as currently submitted does not meet either requirement as it is not clear 

whether the proposed activity complies with the requirements of Condition 12 or is for a 

substantively different development. 

Please note that, in the absence of such confirmation, the Agency is precluded by Section 

42(1C) of the Act from further considering your application. 



 

 

Your response to this request is to be submitted via EDEN. Guidance on how to use this 

portal is available on the EPA website at 

http://www.epa.ie/pubs/forms/lic/industrial%20emissions/.  

 

It should be noted that where there is failure to comply with the above requirements 

within four weeks of this notice, the EPA may proceed with its consideration of this 

application in the absence of the information requested. 

 

 

Yours faithfully, 

Environmental Licensing Programme 

Office of Environmental Sustainability 

Tel: 053 - 9160600 


